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    Minutes of the November 9th, 2016 St. Louis Police Veterans’ Association 

The 457th meeting of the St. Louis Police Veterans was called to order at 11:30.   President George 

Ratermann led the membership in the Pledge of Allegiance.  Chris Zarbo read the opening prayer. 

All officers were present. 

President Ratermann stated we received no applications for membership.  

President Ratermann stated our guest speaker Matt McDonough had cancelled.  The City renewed 

Benistar Hartford Medicare Supplement for 2017.  Humana Dental and/or Vision for 2017 has no 

premium increase.   Frank Stubits has the Polo shirts that were ordered and is collecting the 2017 

membership dues for those who don’t have it automatically deducted.  Also, we are still collecting bars 

of soap for the needy next month.                                                                                                                                                                                                             

Secretary’s Report:  A motion was made by Herman Ubben, seconded by Wil Grove to accept the 

minutes as printed.   Motion passed on a voice vote. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Treasurer Terry Shoemaker gave the monthly report.  A motion was made by Wil 

Grove, seconded by Dick Buehler to accept the report subject to audit.  Motion passed on a voice vote 

President Ratermann stated we had two members, Michael Johnson and David Jones Sr, pass away in 

the last month.   Non-members James Eubanks and Michael Rumping have also passed away. 

Old Business:  None 

New Business:  A motion was made by Terry Jones, seconded by Dale Sanneman, to give Christmas gifts 

to Jill McDonough, Ellie Downs and Tiger Mott for all the help they give us throughout the year.  Motion 

passed on a voice vote.  

Don Cognata asks if we could have someone at a future meeting who could explain the new gun law that 

goes into effect on Jan. 1. 

Mr. Pona stated we had 89 members in attendance.  Nine cash prizes and two Blue Lives Matter signs, 

donated by Terry Corpral were awarded. 

Motion was made by Wil Grove, seconded by Steve Simms to adjourn.  Motion passed on voice vote.  

The meeting adjourned at 11:50. 
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